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In this issue:

· Metro Seeks Public’s Help
· Metro to Participate in Transportation Security Administration Drill


	Metro Seeks Public’s Help

Earlier today, Media Relations distributed a news release seeking the public’s help in identifying the identity of the human skeletal remains that have legible grave markers and headstones that were unearthed during construction of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension.  Human skeletal remains and artifacts dating from the late 1800s to early 1900s were discovered in June 2005 as construction crews began work to widen 1st Street adjacent to the Los Angeles County Crematorium in Boyle Heights.  Construction was halted immediately and the site was declared an archeological zone.  Metro has since worked hand-in-hand with the project’s archeologist to ensure proper removal and handling of the discoveries.  

While most of the remains could not be identified, several grave markers and headstones have been unearthed bearing identification of the deceased.  Working with the Review Advisory Committee (a citizens group that advises Metro on the light rail project’s community impacts), Metro formed an Ad-Hoc Subcommittee with the goal of issuing recommendations for the re-interment, ceremony and memorial for the deceased.  Part of the Subcommittee’s efforts has also been to help identify possible next-of-kin.  A list of names included on identified headstones and grave markers is currently available on Metro’s web site.  The public is encouraged to come forward if they are next-of-kin and to submit any suggestions online that they may have for assisting Metro in determining ancestral history.  KTLA and KNX have both made inquiries on this subject and stories are expected to air today and tomorrow.
Metro to Participate in Transportation Security Administration Drill 
A Visible Intermodal Protection and Response team exercise, sponsored by the Transportation Security Administration (TSA), has been scheduled for next Monday, March 12th between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m.  Metro and the Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department have participated in similar drills in the past in an effort to familiarize Federal Air Marshals and TSA Inspectors with the physical and operational environment of the Los Angeles transit system.  
This exercise is not being driven in response to any specific intelligence or threat.
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